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Website is re-launched! Go there now! 
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Next Executive Meetings 

 
TBC 
 

CIGS Meeting  
 
11 April 2015 - Dale Street Methodists Church Leamington Spa 
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 I am writing these few 
thoughts following a 
meeting of the National 
Catholic Scout 
Fellowship Committee, 
which took place at St. 
Augustine’s Church, 
Manchester. 
 
It was, as always, good 
to meet with a group of 
people who are so 
keen to ensure that 
Catholic Scouting has its rightful place in the life of the Church and the 
wider world of Scouting – and to see that our Catholic Scouts are as 
well resourced as possible. 
 
News the upgrading of our website, together with the arrival of a 
Facebook page, is exciting and this will, I am sure, lead to better 
communications and the strengthening of links between Catholic 
scouts. 
 
Also very exciting is the prospect of our Scout Pilgrimage to Rome in 
2015, to mark the 90th Anniversary of the NCSF, taking place from 25th 
to 29th May. We shall travel together to Palazzola, the Villa of the 
Venerable English College in Rome, situated in the hills above Rome 
and close to the Holy Father’s Summer Residence at Castel Gandolfo. 
The programme for the visit to Rome will be an interesting one and 
will include attendance at the Public Audience with Pope Francis. It 
may even prove possible to meet with the Holy Father. 
 
Let us celebrate our Catholic Faith and our commitment to Scouting 
by joining in this tremendous opportunity – and by sharing in the new 
communication opportunities afforded by our website and Facebook 
page. 
 

+���������������
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Most importantly, we are called to communicate the Gospel Message 
– the joy of our Faith – with those around us and with those whom we 
meet in Scouting and beyond. 
 
May you be blessed in your experience of Scouting and in the 
opportunities it offers to share time, skills and the joy of the Gospel 
with everyone you meet. 
 
With every Blessing, 

�������
��
���--�

The competition to design a badge to 
celebrate the 90th Anniversary of the 
CSAC/NCSF is still running! 
 
The closing date is end of September 
and the judging will take place at the 
Annual Review in October, winner to 

be announced in the December Link.   
 
There will be a prize for 1, 2 and 3rd.  This will be in the form of a 
voucher to spend at Scout Shops.  (£20. £10 and £5.) 

 
It should reflect Catholics in 
Scouting and the anniversary 
nature of the celebrations.  
Other than that... 
 

...its over to you and your 
imagination! 

 
All entries to Margaret. 
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 Some of you may have seen an advert in 
Scouting for a new manager of the 
NCSF. I am not retiring, just stepping 
down from the manager’s position. I 
have held the position for twelve years 
two more that the Scout Associations 
recommended length of service. It is 
good to realise that there is a time when 
you know that it is the right time to stand 
aside and give someone else the 
opportunity to take the NCSF further with 
new ideas and initiatives. Hopefully we 
will be able to announce the new manger 
in our September edition of The Link. 
The new manager will take up their 
appointment at the Annual Review in 
October but I will still be hoping to make 
contributions to the workings of the 
NCSF. 
 
Sir David Alton who was our President for the last few years has 
decided to retire from this position so we are now in the process of 
searching for a new President to be our figure head and we will keep 
you all informed as to how this process is progressing. We thank Sir 
David for giving us some of his precious time in supporting the NCSF 
and encouraging us as we take the NCSF forward 
 
This month saw our very first regional mass, outside of London, that 
was held in St Augustine’s Church Manchester. The attendance was a 
little disappointing despite my best efforts to contact all those groups in 
and around the area. I know that it was Corpus Christi and a great 
many groups were involved in First Holy Communions in there 
respective churches. I would like to thank all those scouts and leaders 
who supported us at this mass.  
 
We were also joined by the ex Chief Scout of Hungary who now lives in 

�����
�
������	�����	�---�



The Link. National Catholic Scout Fellowship Page 7 

 

this country. If anyone wants to make contact with him do contact me 
and I will put you in touch. I must say that we made a striking pose in 
our photos and Bishop Richard was pleased to see some new faces. I 
also would like to thank Fr David Lannon for letting us use his Church 
and hall and for putting on a brilliant display of the NCSF archives 
which are held in the Salford Diocese Archives. 
 
We took this opportunity to invest one of our new members, Mr William 
Lo who had leading roles in scouting in his home land of Hong Kong. 
William is very keen to resume his scouting in the UK and lives in the 
London area. If any group in this area would like some help I am sure 
that William would be only too pleased to visit them. Do contact me if 
you would like to meet up with him. 
 
Can I also remind those of you who live in the Southwark area that we 
have a Diocesan Chaplain, Fr Jesmond Pawley, who lives in the 
Waterloo area of London and is hoping that some scout group would 
like to welcome a visit from him. Fr Pawley is from Malta and like 
William was very involved with scouting in that country. I did not think 
that scouts were ‘backwards at coming forward’ so do please contact 
Fr Jesmond he will be only too willing to pay you a visit , that is if you 
give him plenty of notice. 
 
The data protection act is a very good tool, but unfortunately when we 
are trying to contact catholic groups it is proving difficult so I would ask 
that if you know of a catholic group near you, perhaps you could pass 
on a copy of The Link and tell them that we exist and are and willing to 
help them with resources and advice. 
 
We did mention in the last edition of the Link a competition to design a 
badge to celebrate our 90th anniversary in 2015 of the formation of the 
CSAC (Catholic Scout Advisory Council) now NCSF. So far no one has 
submitted an entry. I am sure that there must be some budding artists 
among your members both young people and leaders who could enter 
and win vouchers to spend at Scout Shops. For those who are keen on 
gaining badges this could go towards their Artists Badge. See our 
advert further in The Link. 
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If you read Bishop Richard’s article you will see that the plans for our 
Pilgrimage to Rome are coming on well. It would be good to have as 
many as possible joining us on this special trip. So if you wish to come 
get in quick as places are limited. There are details further on in The 
Link. 
 
We will be at Gilwell again this year and you will be able to find us in the 
Swan Centre and the RC Chapel. The Chapel is going to be used as a 
haven for peace and tranquillity so if you wish to spend some quiet time 
do give us a visit. We will also have materials and an opportunity for 
you to enter our badge design competition.  
 
Please remember that this is your publication and we would be only too 
willing to hear from you and print any articles that you would like to send 
us, photos always add to an article and with the camping season 
swinging into action I am sure that there must be some interesting 
articles just waiting to be written and sent to us! I look forward to 
receiving your news. Can I remind you that when sending photos of 
events of young people that you have the parent/carer’s permission for 
them to be used in The Link.  

 
I hope that you have a good camping 
season and that you bring back 
memories to be stored up and cherished, 
friendships that will last and a better 
understanding of each other. Camps 
should be full of fun and adventure in a 
safe and controlled environment. Have 
fun!!  

 
Margaret M H McDowall 

1 July 20014 
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Sadly Catherine aged 79 passed away on 
the 6th April caused by an untreatable 
cancer and spending her final days being 
well cared for in a beautiful hospice in 
Bromsgrove her home town. 
 
I first met Cath through Scouting and the 
Catholic Scout Advisory Council (CSAC), 
as it was called then in the 1980’s, which is 
now known as the National Catholic Scout 
Fellowship (NCSF) and the Birmingham 
Diocese Catholic Scout Guild one of two 
Guilds still in existence. 
 
Cath held various roles in both 
organisations including Secretary, 
Treasurer, and Committee Member and in her Scouting retirement 
became a Vice President of the NCSF. 
 
Cath’s Scouting career started in Oxford in 1955 as a Cub Scout Leader. 
She continued as a Cub Scout Leader when for whatever reasons she 
must have moved to Nottinghamshire in 1961. 
 
One of the Scout Groups she worked with in Nottinghamshire was the 
2nd Woodthorpe Scout Group until 1966. 
 
Unfortunately there are no records of Cath’s Scouting between 1966 and 
1968 
 
1969 saw her still in a Cub Scout Leader role with the 10th Aylesbury 
Scout Group in Buckinghamshire until 1972. So presumably she must 
have moved house again. 
 
We have no record of Cath’s Scouting between 1973 and 1977. 
 
1978 sees Cath as an Assistant cub Scout Leader with the 1st 
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Bromsgrove Scout Group but became an Akela once more with the 
same group in 1983 until 1988. 
 
Cath then transferred to become a member of the Bromsgrove District 
Scout Fellowship which was later to become a Scout Active Support 
Unit (SASU) and her membership continued till 2014. 
In 1993 was presented with the Medal of Merit in recognition for Good 
Service to Scouting. She also received the Good Service Medal from 
the International Catholic Conference of Scouting (ICCS) 
 
I was thankfully able to visit Cath in the hospice with my wife Patsy on 
the Friday before her passing away and was able to present to her with 
the Chief Scouts Certificate for 40yrs Service to Scouting. 
 
Cath leaves behind Martin her husband and two daughters Elizabeth 
and Bridget. 
 
We send our condolences to them and offer our thoughts and prayers. 
 
And as we say in Scouting  “Cath has gone home”. 
 
May she rest in peace amen 

Patrick & Patsy Warren 
on behalf of Scouting and the National Catholic Scout Fellowship 

(SASU) 

Cabinet shot of the NCSF at the meeting before the Mass at St Augustine’s Manchester 
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Group/Individual Membership Application Form  

 
 
Print Name: ……………………………………………………………  
 
 
Address 
 
 
 
 
Post Code: 
 
 
Tel No: ………………………..Email address: ……………………………. 
 
 
 
Scout Group: …………………………………………………………………  
 
 
 
District: …………………………...County: ……………………………….. 
 
 
 
Appointment: …………………….Membership No: ………………………  
 
 
 
CRB No: …………………………..Date of issue: …………………………. 
 
 
 
Signed: ……………………………………………Dated: …………………. 
 
Annual Fees = Group: £25. Individual: £10. Cheques made payable to: NCSF.    
Renewal date: October.  
 
Please consider setting up a Bank Standing order to  save time and 
administration. Contact Treasurer for details. 
 

NATIONAL CATHOLIC SCOUT FELLOWSHIP (NCSF)     
   ‘Actively supporting Catholics in Scouting’ 
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Gift Aid Declaration  
 
 
If you pay income tax then please consider Gift Aiding your membership fee/donation 
for the benefit of Catholic Scouting. For every pound paid we can reclaim the tax you 
have already paid on that sum. 
 
Gift Aid can also be accepted retrospectively for a maximum of 4 years. So if you 
have not previously gift aided your membership/donation fee, you can do so now. 
Enter the current or retrospective date in the box below. 
 
I wish my membership fee to be considered as a donation to the National Catholic 
Scout Fellowship (NCSF) for Gift Aid purposes. 
 
I wish all future donations to be Gift Aided until I notify you otherwise. 
 
I confirm that I am a UK taxpayer and that I paid tax to a value sufficient to cover the 
tax the NCSF will reclaim  
 
Signed: ………………………………………………………………………  
 
 
Print Name: ………………………………………………………………. 
 
 
Address  
 
 
 
 
 
Post Code: 
 
 

Dated: ……………………………     Return To:    
          Patsy Warren 

       12 Cleves Crescent 
        Cheslyn Hay 
    Staffordshire 

    WS6 7LR 
    01922-413489 
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 25th—29th May 2015 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We hope to run a Pilgrimage to Rome in order to commemorate the 
Holy Year Scout Pilgrimage to Rome in 1925 - 90 years ago.  
 
It is planned to stay at the English College Villa Palazzola  (whose 
swimming pool is pictured above and where British Scouts stayed in 
1925).  
 

http://www.palazzola.it/  
 
If you would like to be kept informed (no commitment at this stage) 
please complete your details on the form over the page and return to 
the Fr  John or via our website www.catholicsinscouting.org.uk. 
 
Cost – Young people approx £525 – Adults approx £575 (£50 non-
refundable deposit is required) 
 
To be organised by Anthony Coles 
 
Dates Monday 25th May to Friday 29th May 
2015 
 
Morning flight from Manchester on the Monday 
and morning flight from Rome on the Friday 

�����/('�---�
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 Suggested Programme for the Pilgrimage 
 
Monday - Flight to Rome , free time Mass 
and Dinner at Plazzola; 
 
Tuesday – am visit to Catacombs, pm St. 
Peters , Mass Dinner; 
 
Wednesday – am Audience with Pope pm 
sightseeing back to Villa,  Mass, dinner, free 
time; 
 
Thursday – visits around Rome during the 
day pm Mass with Italian Scouts at the Scout 
Church of St. George in Valabro; 
 
Friday – Flight home 
 
If you wish to register an interest please send your detail to Fr John 
 
Contact Name 
 
Group 
 
Email 

 
Registration carries no obligation . 
 
Remember you will be treading in the 
steps of millions of previous pilgrims to 
Rome and following those in Scouting who 
were later to form the CSAC and hence 
the NCSF. 
 
If you’ve never been to Rome then this is 
your opportunity. 

�����/---�
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Dear friends in Scouting, 
 
I appreciate that we are still in a 
recession and everyone is looking after 
the pennies, but we, the National 
Catholic Scout Fellowship (NCSF) relies 
heavily on Scout Groups and individual 
subs. Each year we always have a 
shortfall and it is not economical to send 
out reminders. 
 
I also appreciate that you do not get a lot for your subs apart from the 
excellent NCSF newsletter, The Link and the now much improved web 
site with a new Facebook facility soon to be released. 
 
Sadly due to my age I have difficulty in explaining new technology but 
hope you understand the above. 
 
But the one most important thing that the NCSF does is to be the voice 
of Catholic Scouts and representing you all by keeping a high Catholic 
Scout profile in Scouting. 
 
If Groups or Individuals find the level of subs too high then perhaps you 
might consider paying a reduced amount. Conversely if you have plenty 
of cash? Any donation would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Perhaps you might even know a generous benefactor or organisation 
that makes community grants that would be willing to support the aims 
of the NCSF? Over to you. 
 
I am sure you will know that the new Scout Headquarters membership 
database called compass is to come into force very soon and a data 
cleansing exercise is taking place at all scouting levels to all 
membership records are correct before the changeover. Have you 
checked your records? 
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In relation to this clean-up was the annual census returns. 
Headquarters informed me that our NCSF membership recorded 
numbers were wrong. So I had to remove NCSF roles from member’s 
records that had not paid their subs. So where individuals had 
previously had the role of NCSF Scout Active Support Member 
recorded and shown on their membership card, this may no longer be 
the case. 
 
You will have or will read in this edition of The Link about the planned 
pilgrimage to Rome to celebrate the 90th anniversary of the first 
Catholic Scout pilgrimage to Rome, which was the foundation and 
creation of the Catholic Scout Advisory Council now known as the 
NCSF. 
 
Places are limited and we have had to reserve accommodation to the 
tune of £2000, a £50 per person non-returnable deposit is required 
ASAP. 
 
It would help if deposits could be paid via internet banking or other 
electronic means to the NCSF sort Code: 20-76-89 account No: 
30238538. 
 
If you use this method of payment then please inform me. 
 

Regards Patrick Warren 

I am glad to announce you, together with the ICCS World Chairman Bray Barnes and 
the ICCS World President Roberto Cociancich, the appointment of Fr. Werner Fierens 
from the Association Scouts en Gidsen Vlaanderen ( Belgium ), as new Regional 
Chaplain of ICCS Europe- Mediterranean . Please find in attachment the formal 
announcement we are publishing also on our official web-page (www.cics.org ). 
 
We are pleased to welcome him in the ICCS Steering Committee. Please join us in 
congratulating him. 

 
Fr. Jacques Gagey 

ICCS World Chaplain  

)�7������	���$��*--�
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 The majority of scouts and even young people in general are religious.  
But of many religions ! 
 
To know a person is more than just meeting a person, more than 
discussing points of view but to encounter one’s religious being.  
 
For youth today, the world is multi-religious. Every country increases a 
multi-religious atmosphere. 
 
The youth will see if the multi-religious atmosphere is present in the 
life of the Church. If not I I’m afraid that many of them will leave the 
Church. That is what happens for a while in western Europe. 
 
Young people know this multi-religious world is their world and they 
want to answer its call. They don’t want to be held back; they don’t 
want anyone to blunt their enthusiasm. They don’t trust those who 
pretend to easy explain this huge world to them. They don’t believe 
what you say, they see what you do, you as little part of this huge 
world.  
 
Scouting has Christian origins and permanent inspir ation  
 
Since the beginning, scouting is Christian and multi-religious.  
 
Why? 
 
Scouting founds its origins at the end of the great missionary era.   
Missionaries revealed the human family  
The missionary brought two things: his faith and brotherhood.  
The faith of the missionary was not always adopted, but what else did 
he bring? Yes Christianity brought brotherhood. 
 
Scouting spreads in the peoples and nations which were visited by 
missionaries: which means:  fast everywhere!  
 

*���	�����������	�5���	��
��7����--�
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Brotherhood in scouting is inspired by the awareness that everyone is a 
member of the human family which missionaries brought.  
 
The goal of scouting   
 
is to educate to serve every one which is a member of our family!  
 
We must take care of our family! Human being is our family: let serve 
your family ! 
 
From there, the Scout educational program is to learn the human family. 
Whoever takes care of the human family will not be disappointed. The 
world is God's family, the world is my family. Learning to live is in 
essence learning to act at world’s service. 
 
The multi-religious reality is appearing in our cou ntries and is not 
going away.  
 
Thus Missionaries introduced the idea of the unity of the human family.  
 
That produced the same phenomenon everywhere which is coexistence 
of religious people in a world of decreasing boundaries.  
 
Countries progressively lose their former “national religious identity” 
since religious coexistence can grow.  
 
The Muslim world too is subject to this “wind of change” (Muslim spring) 
which destabilizes the political regimes in Arabic Islam!  
 
Let see the past of this new situation 
 
Europe-Mediterranean Region 
 
Judeo-Christianity was born in the Mediterranean basin, and produced 
Islam and both of them spread. They are ready to give what they have .  
Catholics were Jews.  Orthodox and Catholics went in separate ways, 
we lost sight and we diverged ! Protestants  came to life as catholics in 
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opposition, Muslims came to life as a divergence of Jews and 
Christian.  
 
They are not religions which encounter each other, they are an 
opposition which occurs, their are new differences. The result of those 
new opposite religions was war which was maybe inevitable. 
 
Out of this area, countries experience receiving something totally new 
(like christian missionaries, for instance). AND they learned how to 
welcome  this novel influence. 
 
North America 
 
In North America, what is remarkable is that the Christian immigrants 
of different religions coming from many Christian traditions learned to 
live together little by little.  
 
Only the slave immigrants and a small portion of the native American 
population, not always in a positive fashion, experience receiving 
something.   
 
South America and Africa  
 
Catholicism and some traditional religions achieved a certain modus 
vivendi, giving rise to new religious experiences, Christian and Inca 
(Bolivia). Any religious events are open to people of all faiths, 
catholics, protestants and others (Brazil), etc. ! 
 
Common life between Christians and Muslims had been made easer 
in many west and center African countries (Senegal, Burkina Faso, 
Burundi, and many others), because of the traditional religion as 
common culture.  
 
Finally, this continuity between paganism and  our religions is slowly 
recognized in Europe, for example, in Benedict XVI’s Encyclical God 
is Love – Benedict shows that Christians and pagans are on the same 
board, he shows the continuity.  
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Catholics serving the multi-religious world  
 
What we see in CICS  is two different things: 1° pe ople want to live a 
multi-religious experience. And people want to live the Catholic 
experience. 2° They want to create catholic committ ees, on the other 
hand they promote multi-religious events. How do we do both at the 
same time? 
 
If we move toward a multi-religious engagement, it appears to be 
difficult to hold on to our Christianity?  
 
If we move to build our Catholicism, we become closed, we end up 
distant from the multi-religious work God asks of us.  
 
As Bishop Bob said : we must not promote isolation of youth nor put up 
barriers.  
 
Three important points 
 
How to truly be scout without engaging our religious self ? 
How to be scout without being multi-religious?  
How to be together : really catholic, and really multi-religious ? 
 
Scouting is not simply a program of values.  
 
Scouting is to be inspired, to believe in Someone or Something greater 
than ourselves.  
 
Religious tradition gives scouting its inspirational character.  
 
Card Rylko said, Christ is the real value. Meet Christ, be inspired! Find 
your way: renew you values! 

 
Part 1 of a message from Fr. Jacques Gagey 

ICCS World Chaplain 
 

Part 2 next issue! 
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Looking back a little, since the last Link we had a Mass for the 
North held at St. Augustines Church in Manchester . Though 
the event went well the numbers could have been better, but 
there was a good atmosphere both during and after the Mass 
when we had refreshments and gave away loads of goodies 
as well as selling badges etc. A new member of the Executive 
hailing from Hong Kong was invested at the Mass reminding 
us that the Church is universal and scouting worldwide. 
Thanks to Father David Lannon for hosting the event. 
 
Once again I have been away at Summer Camp during the 
May half-term week with Sea scouts from Liverpool, camped at 
Loch Etive, near Oban, Scotland . The weather was a little bit 
mixed but that didn't seem to bother the scouts, or the midges! 
I led prayers every morning that I have done this year on the 
involvement and service of scouts during the First World War 
as we remember 100 years since its outbreak. These are 
available on our newly re vamped web site (which see) should 
you wish to use them for your camp or at meetings etc. Whilst in Scotland I met 
up with the leader of the Oban Cathedral scouts when we met for a curry 
evening, my stomach recovered after a day or so! 
 
Looking ahead, the World Conference of the ICCS (International Conference of 
Catholics in Scouting) of which we are a member is holding its World 
Conference in Pisa in August, unfortunately I can't be there as I'm at another 
camp. The Euro/Med region of the ICCS will be holding its annual seminar in 
December at Jambville near Paris in early December, I hope to attend God 
willing and a fair wind! My latest book 'Reflections and Meditations for Patrol 
Leaders and Explorer scouts', should be in print autumn/winter this year, I am 
currently in conversation with the publishers CTS, so watch this space.  
 
I wish you all well for your summer camps and activities and don't forget to use 
the great outdoors to increase the sense of awe and wonder of your scouts in 
the beauty of God. I am reminded of the American Naturalist John Muir 
(originally Scottish) who always called walking in nature sauntering from the 
words 'Santa Terra', 'Holy Ground'. May your sauntering this summer help you 
all discover the 'Holy Ground' of God's wonderful creation. 

Father John Seddon 
National Chaplain  
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How Gift Aid Works—The Official Version... 

The Gift Aid scheme is for gifts of money by individuals who pay UK 
tax. Gift Aid donations are regarded as having basic rate tax deducted 
by the donor. Charities or CASCs take your donation - which is money 
you've already paid tax on - and reclaim the basic rate tax from HM 
Revenue & Customs (HMRC) on its 'gross' equivalent - i.e. the 
amount before basic rate tax was deducted. 
 
Basic rate tax is 20 per cent, so this means that if you give £10 using 
Gift Aid, it’s worth £12.50 to the charity. For donations between 6 April 
2009 and 5 April 2011 the charity or CASC will also get a separate 
government supplement of three pence on every pound you give. But 
hurry as it can only be back dated a maximum of 4 years 
 
Much more information can be found on the HMRC website at the 
following address. http://www.hmrc.gov.uk/individuals/giving/gift-
aid.htm 
 
Please remember that it is your responsibility to ensure that you pay 
sufficient tax to cover the amount of tax reclaimed in gift aid by the 
NCSF. 

6�,��	�---�

The NCSF website has undergone a complete makeover. It has been re-launched 
with a fresh new modern look in conjunction with the launch of our very own 
"facebook" page. There is a "search" facility allowing you to find anything you need to 
on the website, along with an improved "contacts" section that allows you to email the 
"Fellowship Officers" directly. 
 
The new design allows registered users to add and update "articles" and manipulate 
content according to their permission level. Any registered user can also comment on 
any of the articles and rate them. 
 
We are also updating how you order any of the items in the "Resource Catalogue" 
with a view to allowing online payments in the future. 
 
W e've launched a page on "facebook",  www.facebook.com/
catholicsinscoutinguk ,which will have all the latest events and dates for your diary. 
Please, go onto this website and add your own comments, questions and thoughts. 

Patrick Link Wedmaster 
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 ANGLICAN 
 
Mrs June Davies 
31 Loseley Road 
Farncombe 
Goldaming 
Surrey 
GU73RE 
 
Tel: 01483 428876 
scruffyowl30@yahoo.co.uk 

 
ROMAN CATHOLIC GUIDES 

 
Ms Geraldine Dorman 
147 Stanwell Road 
Penarth 
Wales 
CF64 3LL 
 
Tel. 0292 0707402 
gmdorman@hotmail.com 
 

URC 
 
Rev David Marshall Jones 
Flint Cottage 
School Lane 
London Road South 
Merstham 
Redhill RH1 3AZ 
 
Tel: 01737 644556 
revdavidmj@btinternet.com 

BAPTIST 
 
Currently please use Colin Raistrick 
The Chairman of CIGS for contact 
 

METHODIST 
 

Mr Colin Raistrick  
12 Park Crescent 
Shiremoor 
Newcastle upon Tyne 
NE27 OLH  
 
Tel: 0191 253 4755  
colinraistrick@yahoo.co.uk 
 

SALVATION ARMY 
 

Rob Moye 
Territorial HQ 
101 Newington Causeway 
London 
SE1 6BH 
 
Tel: 0207 367 4927 
Robert.Moye@salvationarmy.org.uk  

Please don’t be afraid of using the support of our colleagues in the other 
Christian denominations particularly if you need support in helping 
members of other denominations within your Group. 

�$1*����	
�	�---�
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Prayer to obtain the Beatification of the  
Venerable Fr. Jacques Sevin. S.J 

founder of Catholic Scouting 
and of the “Holy Cross of Jerusalem.” 

 
O God, 
You placed within the heart of your servant  
Jacques Sevin 
the burning desire to “spend himself to the end” 
for your love and love of youth. 
And so you revealed your desire to see within the heart 
of the Catholic Church a growing tide of young people 
united across the world by the scout promise and law. 
You inspired in him also the founding of the institute of 
“The Holy Cross of Jerusalem” 
for the expansion of your kingdom and the salvation of 
the young to lead them to you… 
And if it pleases you 
Deign to glorify here on earth Your 
servant Jacques 
by granting through his intercession 
the graces we implore. 
Amen! 
 
Please report any favours obtained to: 

“La Sainte Croix de Jerusalem” 
La Prieure- Allee Saint Martin 
F.60820 BORAN SUR OISE 

soeurs-scjboran.fr 
soeurs-stecroixdejerusalem.cef.fr 
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NCSF PRAYER 
 

Loving God, 
Help us to be true 

to our Promise and Law. 
Keep us faithful to the 
teaching of the Church 

and the example of 
Our Lady and the Saints. 

Guide us in your ways of love, 
And strengthen 

us through your Spirit, 
to live lives of Service. 
We ask this through  

Jesus, your Son, 
who lives and reigns 

for ever and ever. 
 

Amen. 


